
I-507-001

Many people have expressed that they enjoy the views when traveling

on the viaduct. The Final EIS analysis considers views in the SR 99

corridor, which is designated as a City of Seattle Scenic Route, and

identifies and assesses designated view corridors largely along east-

west streets. Views from the road and of the road are both evaluated.

The visual quality analysis detailed in the Final EIS Appendix D, Visual

Quality Discipline Report, is taken into consideration by the lead

agencies.

 

I-507-002

The Bypass Tunnel Alternative is no longer being considered. The Bored

Tunnel Alternative has been identified as the preferred alternative.

Building heights and land uses are determined by City of Seattle Zoning

Code regulations. Zoning varies along the project route. In the southern

project area, much of the adjacent land is zoned IG1 or IG2 (Industrial

General) and IC (Industrial Commercial) for industrial or commercial

uses. This area has height limitations varying from 45 to 85 feet. A small

part of the project route is near Pioneer Square parcels with zoning for

less intensive uses and height limits between 100 and 120 feet. The

central project area includes DH1 or DH2 (Downtown Harborfront) and

DMC (Downtown Mixed Commercial zones) which allow waterfront uses

and a variety of office, retail, and mixed residential uses. These zones

have height limitations from a minimum of 45 feet to maximum heights of

between 120 to 240 feet. A few parcels near the proposed route are in

the PMM (Pike Place Market) zone where height limits are 85 feet. In the

north, adjacent parcels are in DMC (Downtown Mixed Commercial),

DMR (Downtown Mixed Residential), C1 or C2 (Commercial), and NC3

(Neighborhood Commercial) zones. These zones would generally allow

numerous types of office/commercial, retail, and residential uses. Height

limits for these zones vary from 65 to 240 feet.
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The City recently adopted new height limits downtown, which generally

support much taller structures there, including unlimited height potential

for some uses. The new height regulations affect the downtown core

area and do not apply to waterfront properties or parcels immediately

adjacent to the project route. The nearest area to the project where

these regulations would apply is along 1st Avenue between Union and

Spring Streets.

 

I-507-003

The Surface Alternative does not meet the project's purpose and need to

provide capacity to and through downtown Seattle. Therefore, this

alternative is no longer being considered.

 

I-507-004

Additions to or removal of pier structures along the section of waterfront

in the project corridor is not part of the project scope. With the Bored

Tunnel Alternative, the final configuration of Alaskan Way will be

determined by the Central Waterfront Project being led by the City of

Seattle.
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